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Canada
September 24, 2013

Dear Mr. President,

Following my reply letter dated September 12, 2013, 1 would like o once again express my
sincere gratitude for the Invitation you extended 1o us to attend the 38th Session of the ICAQ
Assembly. Your efforts and those of some Member States have together made our presence
pessible.

Twould aisa fike to taks this opportunity to share some thoughts witk you, Intemational eivil
aviation depends 10 4 great extent on multilaterat cooperation to achieve the goals of safety,
order, and sustainable development. The Taipei Flight fnformation Region (FIR), heing
sololy managed by the Civil Aeronautics Adminisération, plays an imporgant role in both
regional and global air transportation. In line with the universal anplication of intemnationat
aviation saféty standerds and provision of air transportation services, it is extremely
important to include Chinese Taipei in the meetings and activitics of the ICAQ. 1 wish to
assute you that Chinese Tripel cherishes this opportunity of being invited to this year’s
Asserably, anc will comply with [CAQ standards and recommended practices, Jjust as it may
also share its own successful experiences.

In 2011, the Admisistration succossfully comploted s Communieation, Navigation,
Surveillancs and Alr Traffie Management (CNS/ATM) modersization program, which
provides more advanced ATC sorvices and enablos better coordination with neighboring FiRs.
In 2012, we embarked on the Performance Based Navigation {PBN) implomentation Program
to enbance the efficient use of aftspace in Taipei FIR. In the meantime, we are eager to shars
with you our progress und experience in airman training, ATS upgrade and transition,



automated cocrdination among FIRs, Safety Management Systere (SMS) implementation,
and safety sutveillance data acquisition, ete. We anticipate and ate confident that we cen
make contribution to the programs and activities of mteenational civil aviation.

Locking ahead, the Taipei FIR would hope to farther engage with ¥CAQ in advocating for the
Aviation System Biock Upgrades program, which would fead to groater aviztion safely, more
optimal airspace utilization, and reduced carbon emissions. Environmental protection"and
going “green” are also areus in which we are willing to cooperate with ICAC

We are also committed to sharing our experiences in aviation training, air naffic control
system apgrades and conversions, cooperation with neighboring FiRs, aviation safety
managemend, and safety surveillance date acquisition. Mr. President, we are willing and stand
ready to make contributions and strengthen our civil aviation eapacity through meaningfully
participating in other ICAO meetings, mechanisms and agtivities.

On behaif of the Civil Aetonautics Administration, | thank you apain for the invitation. This
decision is a concrete step towards helping reach the 1CAD goal of a seamless sky. Twish the
3Bth ICAO Assembly great success,

Stncerely,

Cho o

Shee, Chi

Director General



